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12 Waitapu Rd, Takaka  
Phone: (03) 525 9914     Email: postie@gbh.school.nz 

TERM THREE AND FOUR 2023 CALENDAR 
 

11- 13 Sept .............. Yr 11 –13 School Exams (cont) 

11- 17 Sept .............. Te Wiki o te Reo Māori Week 

12 Sept………………Uniform Shop open (last time in term 3) 

13 Sept ...................... Wednesday; school starts 9:45am 

14 Sept ...................... Yr 10 NCEA Information Hui 

14 Sept ...................... Yr10-12 Course Info Evening  

15 Sept ...................... Senior School Ball 

18 Sept ......................  Yr 10– 12 Course Interviews 

18 Sept ...................... BoT Meeting 

22 Sept ...................... Goldie 

22 Sept ...................... End of Term Three 

9 Oct ........................... Start of Term Four  

11 Oct ........................ Wednesday; school starts 9:45am 

18 –29 Oct ............... Bay Art in School Hall 

20 Oct ........................  Goldie 

23 Oct  ....................... Labour Day 

25 Oct ........................ Wednesday; school starts 9:45am 

27 Octt .......................  Last Day for Yr 11, 12, 13 

30 Oct ........................ BoT meeting 6:30pm 

7 Nov.......................... NCEA exams start 

Tēnā koutou katoa 
 

Consultation on rule change – Proposal to ban any cellphone use 
for years 7-11 from start 2024 
 

Thank you to the many whānau who have responded. It is not too 
late. Please see the email sent by me on 22nd August with a link 
to a google form. If for some reason you do not have it please 

email me. 
 

I have been asked to publish the graduated consequences. This is what we are 
currently thinking, though if the rule is put in place by the BoT, staff will need to 
work on the finer details. Whānau would have the option of collecting the phone 
‘earlier’ themselves if confiscated. 
 

1st time: warning and email home  
2nd time: phone confiscated for 24 hours and email home  
3rd time: phone confiscated for a week and email home  
4th time: Whānau asked to come in, collect phone and meet with year level 

Dean or SLT to come up with a plan to ensure the phone is not used at 
school.  

 

School Exams 
 

Our senior students are in the middle of their school exams. We hope to have 
these exams marked and results back to students by the end of the term, though 
the timeline is very tight, as they need to be marked and then moderated. 
 

Thank you for supporting your student. Studying is hard, and encouragement 
makes a difference. Years 12 & 13 had a talk from Karen Boyes recently.  Karen 
had three study tips she shared: #1 Use colour with notes #2 Concentrate on 
what you don’t know #3 Study for 20 minutes then have a 5 minute break. 
 

Non uniform dress code 
 

The BoT recently reviewed the non uniform dress code, working closely with 
senior students. We have included the updated code in this newlsetter. 
  

Congratulations to Gonzalo Vasquet– Jouannet 
 

Gonzalo has been selected in the Nelson Marlborough U17 Youth Football Team 
that is competing in the National Youth League! Ka pai, Gonzalo! 
 
Ake ake kia kaha 
 

Linda 

Whanaungatanga          Manaakitanga          Wairuatanga          Kaitiakitanga 

Remember…  
If there are any photos or articles or 

ads you would like put in the Goldie,  

please email to  

goldie@gbh.school.nz 

 

Now is the 
time to return 
all trophies 
presented last 
year.  
 
Please bring 
them into the 
office as soon 
as possible. 

https://www.facebook.com/gbh.school.nz
mailto:goldie@gbh.school.nz


 

 

ARE YOU ABLE TO HELP HOME AND 
SCHOOL? 

 

Several of our long standing committee members stood 
down at the recent AGM and we urgently need new, 
like-minded members wishing to contribute to our 
school community.   
 
Without an injection of resources, our school 
community will be unable to continue to benefit from the financial 
support Home and School offers to our children's academic, 
cultural and sporting endeavours.  

 

 

The committee meets once a term.  If this is 
something you think may be of interest to you, we 
encourage you to come to our final meeting for 
2023 to be held on 8 November in the School 
Library.   
 
For further information please email 
homeandschool@gbh.school.nz or refer to the   

                           Home and School page on the school website:  
        www.gbh.school.nz/home--school 

Daffodil Day  

Yellow Mufti day and cupcake fundraiser for Daffodil Day raised $450.10 for Nelson Tasman region of the Cancer Society. 

mailto:homeandschool@gbh.school.nz
http://www.gbh.school.nz/home--school


 

 

GOLDEN BAY HIGH SCHOOL DRESS CODE – 

NO UNIFORM 
 

This dress code applies to all students who have permission 
to not wear uniform.  This applies to Year 12, Year 13, on a 
student’s birthday and designated non uniform days.  
Students should be practically and economically dressed in a 
manner that allows students and parents some choice whilst 
feeling comfortable and confident within themselves.  The 
choice of clothing should be neat, clean and appropriate for 
both school life and everyday work.   
 

AIMS OF GUIDELINES 
To ensure safety, to prevent clothing giving offence, and to 
clarify expectations of appropriateness for everyday work.  
 

GUIDELINES: 
1. Clothing will not carry offensive messages or pictures, 

or slogans relating to alcohol and other drugs. 
2. Footwear must be worn. 
3. Clothing and jewellery must be safe for the 

environment in which it will be worn. 
4. Clothing permitted: 

a. Trousers/jeans 
b. Shorts/skirts/dresses which cover upper legs 
c. Tops which: 

i.  Cover shoulders, back and chest.  An 
example is a T-shirt  

ii. Are tucked in or reach lower than the top 
of the trousers/jeans/shorts/skirt 

iii. Cannot be seen through. 



 

 

 

The Gorillas won the first set 25-22 in fine form. Their 
opponents the Cool Cats came back stronger in the second 
set leading by 25-11. In the final set the Cats were ahead by 
18-10 when Emma served a set of 7 stinging serves including 
some aces that brought the Gorillas up to nail-biting 18-17 

margin. Alas the Cool Cats persevered to a 25-22, winning 
the game 3 sets to 2. 
 

Great game overall, and pleasing to observe the team 
strategy that has developed over the season. 
(photos and story submitted) 

VOLLEYBALL 
 Legends League games  

Left: Emma in the middle of her 
serving streak and  
Right: Lief spiking to gain the point, 
with Mrs Tame, who had travelled 
over to support the team, 
watching in the  
background. 

 
 
The 
Home 
and 
School 
AGM for 
2023 

was held recently, and the committee 
decided it would be timely to update 
the school community on Home and 
School’s activities for the year to date.   
 

Home and School have continued to 
support the school through several 
initiatives in 2023.  In February we were 
able to start the year by hosting a 
‘welcome BBQ’ for Year 7 and 8 
students and whanau.  This has become 
an annual event and this year several 
members of the Board of Trustees 
(BOT) were also present; demonstrating 
the breadth of support Home and 
School and the BOT offer to the school 
community. 
 

Home and School have continued to 
ensure the regular opening of the 
school uniform office throughout the 
year; made possible through the 
dedication and commitment of a small  
team of volunteers. 
 

 
 

In March we hosted ‘The Plan;’ a 
Nelson Marlborough District Health 
Board initiative, providing parents and 
caregivers with tools and ideas for 
managing teenage use of alcohol and 
vaping. 
 

Home and School have continued to 
assist with ‘The Solar Generation,’ a 
project raising funds for the purchase 
and installation of a solar power 
generation system at Golden Bay High 
School. 
 

We have had a large number of funding 
requests made in 2023.  The committee 
have distributed funds raised to  
several worthy recipients.   
 

These include: 
A significant donation to the school 

to fund a new lighting system in 
the hall to be used for school 
productions such as Lip Sync.  
The lights were also utilised for 
the recent Year 7 and 8 disco. 

 

Funding to send a student to the 
SISS Athletics tournament in 
Invercargill 

 

Funding to send five students to the 
SISS netball tournament in 
Invercargill 

 

 
Funding for 22 students to travel to 

Christchurch for a rugby 
tournament 

 

Funding for a student to travel 
overseas to compete in dance 

 

Funding for an art prize  
 

Funding for new caving equipment 
for the school caving group 

 

Funding to purchase replacement 
epi pens, supporting student 
health and wellness 

 

Contributions to school prize giving 
awards and the school 
magazine; supporting student 
recognition and achievement 

 

Opportunities for Home and School to 
support our children’s academic, 
cultural and sporting endeavours at 
Golden Bay High School are only limited 
by the resources within the committee.  
The committee meets once a term.  If 
this is something you think may be of 
interest to you, we encourage you to 
come to our final meeting for 2023 to 
be held on 8 November in the School 
Library.  For further information please 
email homeandschool@gbh.school.nz 
or refer to the Home and School page 
on the school website: 
www.gbh.school.nz/home--school 

An Update from Home and School 

The Golden Bay Gorillas 
volleyball team travelled over to 
Saxton Stadium for their last 
game in their Legends League 
tournament on Monday. 

mailto:homeandschool@gbh.school.nz
http://www.gbh.school.nz/home--school


 

 

WOW costumes  
These are some of the results of teacher Ute Schroder's Year 
7+8 'World of Wearable Arts' costumes. 
What a wonderful result, and they've been created with lots 
of enthusiasm and productivity during class time.  
 

 
These are the names of the costumes and their creators: 
'Çaution' -  Ada Vile, Elvy Cottle, Amelie Harrison, Georgia 
Tinkler 
'Orc Mask' -  Hunter Davis, Finn McClatchy 
'Purple Hat' - Stevie Cavaye, Zara Hames 

Year 10-12 Course and Subject Selection for 2024  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

It is time for Year 10, 11 and 12 students to plan their pathways, course and subject selection for 2024.  
 
This is a 4 part process: 
 

1. Students will be given the Senior School Course Information for 2024 booklet and Course Selection Forms on 
Thursday 14th September. 

2.    Thursday 14th of September 6:00-7:30pm: 

a. NCEA Information session for Year 10 from 6:00-6:30pm: Year 10 students and whānau are invited at 
6:00-6:30pm. This is a chance for whānau and students at Year 10 to find out more about how NCEA 
works so they are fully prepared for selecting their NCEA Level 1 subjects for 2024. A reminder that in 
2024 NCEA Level 1 will be completely new. So even if you have had older members of your whānau go 
through NCEA before, this session could be invaluable for all whānau.  

b. Course Information Evening for Year 10-12 from 6:30-7:30pm in Gym Classroom: Year 10-12 students 
and whānau are invited between 6:30 - 7:30pm to inform whānau and students of the courses available 
in 2024. This is an opportunity to see what is available and discuss with Heads of Courses. 

3. Monday 18th September 9:00am-4:30pm Year 10-12 Course Selection Hui in School Hall:  

a. There will not be any timetabled classes for Years 10, 11 and 12 on this day. Instead each student will 
be required to come in with a whānau member for a 20 minute hui with a member of the school 
academic and pastoral team.  

b. Pre-book a 20 minute hui with one of the team to discuss pathways and assist with student decisions on 
subject choices for 2024. Information will be emailed nearer the time with the login details for booking 
this. 

c. If possible hand in subject selection forms on that day. 

4. Year 10-12 Course Selection Forms due Tuesday 19th September: completed and signed forms need to be 
handed in to the School Office by Tuesday 19th September. 



 

 

Uniform 
Shop 

 
The uniform shop will be open  for the last time 
this term on Tuesday 
 

            12th September 
 

from 1-2pm (lunch break). Please check with the 
school office for directions to the Uniform Shop. 
 

You will need either cash, or phone internet 
banking and to show us the transaction before 
you can take the uniform. 
    

Uniform Acc: 03 1354 0575666-01  
  and use student’s name as reference, please. 

 

 

Any uniform returns must still have tags on the 
clothing, and not have been worn, thank you. 

 
 
 
 

Any enquiries to Lou Soper  0272259969      
 chardonnay.nz@gmail.com 

mailto:chardonnay.nz@gmail.com


 

 

Building Progress 



 

 


